THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Tuesday, December 4, 2007

Place:


Jeff Olmstead, 15 Timothy Lane

Present:
Dennis Donahue
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Dennis Donahue, President.  Minutes from  the October 17, 2007 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report
Quarterly invoices for the fourth quarter were mailed to homeowners on October 1st and 2nd.

As of December 4, payment has been received from 60 homeowners, with two homeowners who are otherwise current yet to pay.

There are no changes since the last Executive Board meeting regarding the four homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter.  The total due from these four accounts, including acceleration and penalties, is $4,705.

The Treasurer’s full report was accepted and is attached at the end of these minutes.

New Executive Board
2008 Board members were elected to the following positions:


President: Rob Thompson


Vice President: Walter Mills


Treasurer: Jeff Olmstead


Secretary: Laurrie Sostman


Ass’t. Secretary: Patrick DeLorenzo

Dennis Donahue turned the meeting over to Rob Thompson to conduct the rest of the agenda.

Meeting Dates

The new Board agreed to meet the third Wednesday of each month in 2008.

Goals for 2008

The Board agreed to focus on the following goals in the next year:

1. Conduct all actions within the approved 2008 budget

2. Improve communications with homeowners in a variety of ways

3. Foster a better sense of community among the 5 streets 

Areas of Responsibility

Board members agreed to be responsible for the following activities:

Financial: Jeff 

Board Minutes:  Laurrie and Patrick

Website: Laurrie

Vendor Relationships:
Patrick and Walter will divide the responsibility for Dynamic, Green Machine, Central CT, Bartlett Tree, general road repair and catch basin cleaning

Welcome Committee:
Rob will ask Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner and Susan True if they would continue volunteering for this occasional task

Tag Sales:  (need to solicit a homeowner volunteer)

Beautification: Edie Thompson will volunteer

Immediate Action items
Pond clearing:  Dynamic Landscaping completed brush hogging around the pond, but a homeowner on Quail Run would still like to see more brush cleared from the edge of his property.  Dennis, Rob, and Laurrie will walk the area with Jane from Dynamic to see what further work could be done.  Rob will set a date and time to meet at the pond.

Web hosting: The Board agreed that the host account for www.sinnottfarm.com should be maintained by a Board member, with the ability to easily transfer ownership and contact information to new Boards each year when they are elected. Rob will contact the current homeowner-webmaster to discuss transferring maintenance of the web site to a Board member.  

At the January meeting an agenda item will be discussion of web site alternatives, setting up Board feedback contacts, and general web maintenance.  Patrick and Laurrie will develop some ideas for web site improvements.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on January 16, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at Sostman’s, 20 Timothy Lane.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – December, 2007 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
Quarterly invoices for the fourth quarter were mailed to homeowners on October 1 and October 2. As of December 3, payment has been received from 60 homeowners. Two homeowners who are current through three quarters have not yet paid for the 4th quarter.

There are no changes since the last Executive Board meeting regarding the four homeowners who have outstanding balances due for more than one previous quarter. Calls have been made to three of the four but, despite assurances that some payment would be made, nothing has been received. The total due from these four accounts, including acceleration and penalties, is $4,705. Beginning in the 1st quarter 2008, these three homeowners will begin accruing additional quarterly fees as the annual acceleration period will be concluded. 

The fourth homeowner is in bankruptcy. The Common at Sinnott Farm is listed in the bankruptcy plan as a secured creditor for the amount of $1,810.A Proof of Claim must be filed with the U.S. Bankruptcy Court by January 21, 2008. Repeated calls to the homeowner’s bankruptcy attorney to discuss court procedures have not been returned.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on October 17 total $8,396.45. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the December 4th Board meeting. 

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


$13,265.65

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,048.60

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,032.64








$25,346.89
The association’s financial situation is good. Expenditures for 2007 are not expected to exceed the full year budget as reported in the Annual Homeowners Meeting on November 8. 
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Budget for 2008

A budget for 2008 was approved at the November 8 Annual Homeowners Meeting. The new budget is $58,310. This is an increase of $1,550 or 2.7% over the budget for 2007. The contributions to the Reserve Fund and Capital Expenditure Fund have been increased by a total of $2,300 and are included in the annual budget for 2008.
Insurance
The Directors & Officers liability insurance policy expired on October 7. Coverage is bound for another annual term for a premium of $800. The insurer is United States Liability Insurance Company.

The property & casualty insurance policy renewed on November 15. Coverage is bound per expiring terms and conditions. The policy and a premium statement have not yet been received from the insurer. The premium for the policy term just expired was $811. The insurer is Peerless Insurance Company.

Resale Certificates

There have been no new resale certificates issued since the last Treasurer’s Report in October. There are no pending sales in the community. 

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 

December 4, 2007
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